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DIARY DATES 
 

JUNE 2023 
 

Term 2 Ends – Friday 

23rd June @ 2.30pm  

 
JULY 2023 

 

Mon 10 – Term 3 Commences 
 

 

 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

ARE NUDE FOOD DAYS   

@ APPS 
 

                From the Principal Team 
 

Get Your Move On 

It’s colder outside at the moment but this is no reason for children not to get 

out in the fresh air. The trick is to get children rugged up a bit and get them 

out there. Spending time out in the fresh air is invigorating and also 

encourages children to be physically active. Current thinking is that at a 

minimum, children need to be active for 15 minutes about 4 times each day 

to build their fitness and wellbeing. The more time you spend on keeping fit 

the healthier you will be and you will be more likely to enjoy being outdoors. 

The Victorian Government are promoting activity for children due to a 

decrease in exercising outdoors, encouraging children to ‘get your move on.’ 

The school holidays present an idea time to get out and about, hope you 

make the most of it. 

 

Grade 3-4 Camp 

Our Grade 3-4s are having a fantastic time at Camp Manyung in 2023. With 

lots of exciting outdoor education activities on offer, our students are 

enjoying their time outdoors. Some of the highlights are the usual favourites, 

the giant swing, tree rolling and the Tree climb.  

School camps are a great highlights of school life and are an ideal time to 

build independence and self-reliance in a supportive environment away 

from home. Our 3-4s are thriving in the opportunity and looking forward to 

sharing their experiences with families.  

 

Coming Soon - The Hard-Working Term 

We will be beginning next term with a growth mindset, and from the very start 

our classes will be right back into their learning. Term 3 is traditionally known 

as the ‘hard working term’, and it’s a time for students and staff to accelerate 

the learning consolidated in Semester 1. Our students should now have a very 

clear idea of their improvement areas, and this will come into focus as they 

strive to improve their learning in Term 3.  

 

Our student Leaders 

I want to highlight the great job our Student Leaders are doing in 2023. It’s an 

important opportunity to develop their leadership skills and also act as a role 

model for other students. Our leaders are also responsible for a number of 

daily tasks, such as the bike sheds and recycling, undertaking them with 

diligence and commitment.  Well done to the whole Student Leadership 

team, keep up the good work! 

 

Thanks for a Great Term! 

Looking back at the past nine weeks I can see we have really had a 

fantastic term of learning, community engagement and fun. Some of the 

highlights: 

 - Grade 5/6s had a fantastic day out at Werribee Zoo 

- Grade 1/2s enjoyed an engaging day at Scienceworks 

- Our preps met up with Gene from ‘Lab coat Learning’ and then 
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watched with fascination as they observed the life cycle of a 

butterfly over a few weeks.   

- Our student leaders visited the Shrine of Remembrance 

 - Our PFA ran another wonderful Mother’s Day stall 

 - Our students participated in House Cross Country and District Cross 

Country.   

 - We celebrated Education Week – including an Open Night  

 - We had a fantastic Book Fair 

 - We ran a highly successful camp for Grade 5/6s.  

 - Grade 5/6s enjoyed Winter Sport and a great Gala day 

 - Our Aerobics teams did well at the State Competition 

 - Our PFA organised a great Kids Disco 

 - Mid-Year Reports were distributed  

Phew, what an awesome term, and these are just some of the highlights! 

 

5-6 Camp 

It was my (Miss Carr) absolute pleasure to attend the Grade 5/6 camp at 

Kangaroobie earlier this term! Camp Kangaroobie is located in Princetown 

in South Western Victoria, on the Old Ocean Road, a stunning location! I am 

extremely proud of our Grade 5/6 students and the way they conducted 

themselves whilst away from school, representing Amsleigh Park beautifully 

out in the wider community. I was impressed at how our students took on the 

personal challenges of camp, choosing to push themselves out of their 

comfort zones to participate in activities like canoeing, the mud obstacle 

course, climbing the 30 meter tower at the Otway Fly Treetop Walk and 

more!  

The students learnt about rural and farm life, participating in the day to day 

running of the working cattle farm, enjoying feeding the cows and pigs. The 

students also learnt a lot about how to live and share space with others, and 

refined their interpersonal skills while being away from home for 5 days with 

their peers and teachers. It was so positive to see new friendships, as well as 

relationships with teachers being strengthened over the week. 

I would like to acknowledge the outstanding work done by our staff and 

volunteers throughout the camping program. Our teachers willingly and 

generously give up time from their personal lives to attend for the benefit of 

their students. On behalf of the school community, I extend my sincere thanks 

to our staff for organising, attending and ensuring is a wonderful experience 

for students.  

 

Cyber Safety – Mobile Phone Ban 

The use of mobile phones is banned in all State Government primary and 

secondary schools. This decision was made in 2020 in response to the 

increasing issues of cyber bullying in schools, especially secondary schools. 

The argument is that students should be spending their time socialising, 

relaxing and developing friendships, rather than looking at social media.   

Whilst it’s not a big issue for our school, as our students already leave any 

phones at the office, I can see the importance of this decision. We are 

definitely seeing an increase in cyber-safety issues outside of school hours, 

and there is an urgency in helping students to understand the negative 

impact this can have on the individual.  

 

Yr 6-7 Transition update 

All year 6 students in Victoria (who have applied for enrolment at a State 

Secondary School) will be advised in writing on Wednesday 19th July of their 

offer of placement for year 7, 2024. Please feel free to contact me with any 

queries relating to year 6-7 transition. Rebecca.carr@education.vic.gov.au  

 

mailto:Rebecca.carr@education.vic.gov.au
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Until next time… 

 

Michael Cormick   Bec Carr 

PRINCIPAL    ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL  

 

   

 

Enrolments 2024 

We are currently taking Prep enrolments for 2024. If your child has a younger 

sibling due to start school in 2024, please see the office for an enrolment 

pack, as we would like to finalise our 2024 prep numbers shortly. Thank you 

to families who have already enrolled their younger siblings. We look forward 

to getting to know our 2024 Prep students through the Prep transition 

program in Term 4. 

 

Happy Holidays 

We would like to wish everyone a wonderful holiday filled with lots of fun 

times. Stay safe out there, remember you ABC, relax and enjoy! See you in 

Term 3.  

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 

Please note, during Term 3 the Uniform Shop will be 

closed for counter sales 
from Tuesday 11th July and will re-open on Tuesday 15th August. 

 

During this time, online orders will be accepted.   

Once per week,  

orders will be completed and sent to your child’s classroom. 

 

We apologise for any inconvenience. 
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FROM THE SCHOOL OFFICE ADMIN TEAM..… 
 

Family Account Information 

 

Thanks to the families that have paid 2023 Parent Contributions. 

Please ensure that a completed Payment Advice Form is sent to the office so invoices can be processed, 

and payments allocated correctly.  

 

Copies of the 2023 Parent Contributions letter and Payment Advice forms were sent out by email and are 

also available from the school office or on our website.  www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au  
 

Student Medications 
 

A reminder that a Medical Action Plan, completed by a doctor, must be provided for any student 

medication (eg. Ventolin, Epi Pens, severe allergy medication) stored at the school office.  We cannot store 

or administer any medication without an Action Plan containing instructions from a doctor. Parents are 

required to provide up to date Action Plans and inform the school office of any changes to a student’s 

medical condition / action plan.  

This does not however, include occasional antibiotics. Wherever possible, parents should request antibiotic 

prescriptions that can be taken at home, ie Antibiotics that are required 3 times per day can be taken at 

home in the morning, on return from school and again at bedtime. For students that do require antibiotics at 

school, a parent must complete a medication authority form when handing medication into the office. All 

medication must be stored securely at the office for the safety of all students.  

It is recommended that students with hayfever etc. take their medication at home before school.  

 

Absences / Late Arrivals 
 

A reminder that all absences should be reported via Xuno. This ensures that Admin staff, who process 

all attendance data, including late arrivals and early exits are receiving the information in the first instance. 

Teachers are notified of the absence/late arrival during this process. If you wish to pass on any further 

information to teachers, please send them an additional email.  If unable to report via Xuno, absences can 

be advised by emailing the General Office or phoning the school and selecting “1” when prompted to leave 

an absence message. Students arriving late to school must be first signed in at the office by a parent before 

going to class. Parents should complete the sign in register, fill out a “Late Slip” and hand this to their child 

who will proceed on their own to their classroom and give the late slip to the teacher.  

School Emails – Check the email address you are sending / replying to 
 

When contacting classroom teachers, or responding to their emails via Xuno, remember to double check 

the ‘To’ address.   

Many emails meant for classroom teachers are arriving in the Amsleigh Park PS inbox, along with a huge 

number of other daily external emails. Replying to the school inbox may delay your communication being 

received by the classroom teacher in a timely manner and creates extra work for Admin staff. 

When responding to a teacher’s email, please refer to their email address that appears within their message 

and copy & paste that address into the address field. 

 

Thank you,                               

    

Karen Hogan 

Business Manager 
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APPS UNIFORM SHOP 

 
Located in the Thelma Baily Learning & Sporting Centre 

 

OPERATING HOURS – TERM 2 2023  CLOSED FOR COUNTER SALES UNTIL AUG 15th 
 Tuesday afternoons 3:00pm – 3:45pm  

Pay by Credit/Debit Card at the Uniform Shop  
 

Orders for new Uniform items can be emailed to the general office if unable to attend in person on Tuesday 
afternoons. – credit/debit card  payments only 

  
Please download & complete a copy of our uniform shop order form and send as a PDF to 

amsleigh.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au    
Any Back orders will be filled as soon as stock is available. 

 
In the event of incorrect sizing, please return unworn items/s with tags intact, together with the original packing 

slip that includes the child’s name, grade and the correct size required. 
 

A copy of the current approved uniform list/order form is available on our website www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au 
 

Libby Jumas 
Uniform Shop Co-Ordinator 

                   

UNIFORM SHOP – 2nd HAND UNIFORMS & LOST PROPERTY 
 

 

Thank you to the families that donate quality used uniform items back to the school.  

Please ensure that items are clean and have had any name labels/naming removed prior to dropping off the 

items.   Second hand uniform items are only available to purchase during the Uniform Shop opening hours.   

We cannot take orders for second hand items, however requests for items to assist families experiencing 

financial hardship should be made at the General Office. 

 

As stock relies on donations from parents, and changes regularly, there is no guarantee on availability of 

items. Stock of second hand items is currently very low, if you have any items that you are happy to 

donate back to the school, please drop them into the general office. Thank you 

 

LOST PROPERTY – Sadly, there are many items in our lost property area in the canteen foyer. Named items 

are returned to class rooms by our wonderful volunteer helpers. Un-named items will be disposed of at the 

end of each term if not collected. Please ensure all of your childs belongings are clearly named and you 

regularly check the Lost Property area if you are missing any items.  

 

Thank you, 

 

Admin Team 
 
 

http://www.amsleigh.vic.edu.au/
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Information for families 
 

 

Since the beginning of 2021, Amsleigh Park commenced using Xuno as our main 

communication tool with families, including newsletter distribution, absence 

notifications, student reports, communication with your child’s teacher, messages and 

reminders, permission forms and online payments.  

Xuno is a web-based school management program that has a website portal for use in a 

browser and an App, ‘Xuno Family” for use on smart phones or tablets.  

It is easy to use and is a vital tool to keep our parents informed about their child/ren’s 

school life and all things happening at Amsleigh Park.  

Bookings for “Get to Know You” & Parent Teacher interviews are also managed through 

Xuno. Parents can use Xuno to notify the school of any address/contact detail changes, 

absences, late arrivals, upcoming family holidays etc. 

For new families - On enrolment, you should have received a welcome email from Xuno 

(please check your junk folder if not received in your inbox), with information on how to 

create your Xuno account. Please follow the instructions and links in the email, to create 

a Xuno account and password in your browser.   

As Xuno is our main communication tool, it is important that all families are signed up 

so they are aware of school information and events.  

Please contact the office if you require a Xuno welcome email to be resent. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Amsleigh Admin Team 
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